
Center for Asia Pacific Strategy and Corbett Centre for 

Maritime Policy Studies (KCL) Conduct Forum on Asia 

Pacific Strategic Issues in ROK 

 

On April 4th the Center for Asia Pacific Strategy and the Corbett Centre for Maritime Policy 

Studies organised and moderated a forum of high-level Republic of Korea academics and 

policy-makers, along with members of the UK Higher Command and Staff Course who were 

conducting their first ever Staff Ride to the ROK. The HCSC delegation was from the UK 

Defence Academy, to whom King’s College London is a core academic provider. The forum 

was moderated by Mrs. Hee-Eun Kim, the CEO and President of CAPS and Professor Greg 

Kennedy, Director of the Corbett Centre at King’s College London. The facilities were 

provided by the Korean National Defence University in Nonsan. The forum covered a wide 

range of topics that highlighted UK and ROK strategic perspectives and interests in the 

greater Asia Pacific region. It is hoped that this will be the first of many such forums 

facilitated by the Center for Asia Pacific Strategy and Corbett Centre partnership in support 

of the HCSC staff ride to the ROK, helping advance a greater understanding globally of the 

region’s strategic condition. 

Pic 1      Mrs. Hee-Eun Kim, CEO and President of CAPS and Prof. Greg Kennedy, CC 

 



 

Pic 2, Forum Panel of Korean academics and HCSC members at KNDU 

 


